

Cottonwood Palo Verde Golf Committee Meeting, October 1, 2025

Here are highlights, in no order:

Staff Reports:

- **Scott** reported we are in good shape going into overseeding. They've been working to get several greens back to their original shape – some have taken better than others. We are on budget for water usage. Some trees are not looking good and need to be trimmed.
- **Joey Jones** reported September rounds were above last year. Jonas training will be done in November and will be rolled out the first of the year. The goal is to have league reps trained prior to roll out. CW won Pro Event, which was a success with good attendance.

Old Business:

- Golf rates were approved at the September BOD meeting with an adjustment to the CW Lady 9ers rate. See rate sheet on HOA website
- Golf Genius for League scheduling was discussed and will begin when course opens in November. Must be sure all members have correct emails on file with the league. League Reps please communicate this to memGbers.

New Business:

- New At-Large members elected were Dave Roberts and Jim Rumpler.
- **Diane** announced the 25/26 new Golf Committee Members: Fred Smith, Cindy Edwards, Ellen Alvarado, Penny Hargrove, Marko Sowa, Jon Kane (reappointed) . Kevin is the one remaining At Large member for next year.
- The Ranger Program will be managed by Chris. It was requested that data be provided on how much money the Rangers were able to collect during the past year. Joey reported he and Jon are working on gathering that information. It was also requested the responsibility and objective of the program be presented.
- **Kevin** raised the question of who is monitoring golf carts used on the course. Several large, fast carts have been observed and it was thought we had a policy. Will be added to next month agenda with a review of the current policy in place.

Comments from the Committee:

- **John Kane** reported the Couples League has a new trophy case in the Locker Room. The fall luncheon is coming in October. He also noted that people are requesting the pairings be changed and that should not be happening. The pairings are done by the Pro Shop.
- **Sandy** reported the CW 18 League hosted the CAGD event and it was well done and thanked Scott, Jon and their staff for their help.
- **Denise** thanked the current Golf Committee

General Manager Report: Andy reported he and Scott have met with PIMA regarding the new well. They will be offering them an easement and also discussed the sewer gas issue.

Comments from Visitors: Several men at Cottonwood are very unhappy about scheduling only 2 shotguns for the golf season. Andy stated he would meet with Jon and get back to them. It may be a misunderstanding because no winter schedule has been posted.

The next meeting will be held November 5 at 2:00 p.m. in the Phoenix Room

Submitted by: Diane French, Chair, and Sandy Worden